
Cyngor Cymuned Eglwyswrw Community Council. 

A Community Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 2nd of February 2021 

 commencing at 8.00.p.m. 

Present: 

Chairman: Arwel Evans 

Councillors: Enid Cole,  Ieuan Davies, Llinos Davies, Lon Davies, Sarah-Jane Absalom 

County Councillor:  Cllr. Cris Tomos 

Clerk:  Helen Evans 

Chairman Remarks. 

 The Chairman welcomed all members to the meeting.    

Apologies:    Ceirwyn John. 

 

Minutes 05.01.2021 

Lon Davies proposed and Enid Cole seconded that the minutes were a true record.  The chairman 
signed the minutes. 

Matters arising from the minutes 

40.  There were no matters arising from the minutes. 

Correspondence 

41.   Bank Balance 25.01.2021 - £6,102.86 

42.  Pembrokeshire County Council - Planning application from Mr. R. Jones, Hafren, Eglwyswrw.  
Application for Change of use of land to garden land and erection of mixed use domestic and 
business building in association with applicant’s agricultural business. All were happy with 
application. 

43.  Letter from Paul Satori asking for a financial contribution.  After discussion Sarah-Jane Absalom 
proposed a contribution of £100.00 Enid Cole seconded the contribution. 

44.  Grant Thornton Audit – The Annual Audit was discussed and all recommendations were 
accepted. 

45.  Grant Thornton Audit – Invoice for £373.25.  Enid Cole proposed and Sarah-Jane Absalom 
seconded for the Council to pay. 

46.  Pembrokeshire County Council Information regarding Budget Consultation 2021-22.  
Information was distributed to all. 

47.  Email from Wales Air Ambulance asking for a financial contribution.  After discussion Ieuan 
Davies proposed and Enid Cole seconded a contribution of £200.00 



  Any Other Matter 

48.  Letter from Cruse Bereavement asking for a financial contribution.  After discussion Ieuan Davies 
proposed and Enid Cole seconded a contribution of £50.00 

49.  Speed through Eglwyswrw village.  It has been brought to our attention from residents in the 
village regarding the speed of vehicles travelling through.  Helen has been in contact with Go Safe, 
Police and also Pembrokeshire county Council.  There will be a survey being completed.  Sergeant 
Amy Harvey has confirmed that they will be looking into the situation. 

 

No matters arising 

Date of next meeting:  Tuesday 2nd of March at 8.00p.m. 

 Meeting closed at 8.35 pm 

 


